
 

Dear Pastor and Friend in Christ            Jan 2019 

“Now I beseech you, brethren, for the Lord Jesus Christ's sake, 
and for the love of the Spirit, that ye strive together with me 
in your prayers to God for me;” Romans 15:30 
 

I want to thank God for his blessings and for each one of 
you and your faithfulness.  
 

In July we were able to organized a great youth camp where 
we not only take advantage so that they have fun but so that many 
of them get closer and right with God. 
 

In August we enjoyed much having our VBS; weather was 
very hot, as it is every year, but it is fun to work and try to reach 
the next generation for Christ. 
 

Evangelism goes on week after week and there 
have been people saved and visitors who have come 
to church and have been baptized after professing 
Christ as their Savior. More than 18 years ago Marco 
came to church as a child from the bus route but 
stopped coming when he entered adolescence age. 

Now as a young adult, married and 
with a child, God guided him to return to His 
paths and, together with his wife (who got 
saved), they were baptized; once again, praise 
the Lord for your faithfulness and the 
consistency of each one of you in praying and 
supporting this ministry, just like them, I am are 
sure there are many other Marco’s around the 
world; NOTHING IS IN VAIN FOR THE LORD!!!  

  Marco and Miriam 
 
In September my sister Virginia had successful spinal column 
surgery, glory to God! Thank you for be praying for her and those 
who could help for the cost of hospitalization (remember the 
neurosurgeon donated his fees and the pieces of titanium). My 
mother, who has been very well in health, was the one who was 
taking care of her the first days.  

Youth Camp 
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In November, again, we organized this 
conference that has become very 
special, both for the attendees and for 
us who are hosting them, as we focus 
only on the families that have been 
called to the ministry and we seek to be 
a blessing with our hospitality and 
fellowship but, above all, the teaching 
of the Word of God for them, not 
as Pastor but as parents and 
children in the ministry. We 
had 31 families and we were all 
blessed to help many people 
move forward in every place 
where God has placed them to 
work.  

 
This last semester was very difficult for me and my 

family, I thank you very much for your prayers, I even value 
them more in these moments of pain that we have gone through. I must learn that I have in you and 
your love  a lot more since I am not worthy of being alive to serve God. After knowing the event 
that happened a few months ago with the Missionary to Cameroon, Brother Wesco, whom I had the 
honor of meeting with his family in 2016 at Pastor Judd's church, I thank God for the life of this 
man and I thank my Lord for the life He gives me and I really thank you, very much, for your 
prayers, I firmly believe that they are what has helped me not to faint; thank you very much and 
please remain faithful praying for every one of God's ministers in every place where they are but 
ESPECIALLY for your Pastor.  

 
My laptop broke down and it delayed me a lot, it's not an excuse but I want to apologize, 

now, everything is fine and I want to say goodbye, hoping you had a Merry Christmas and a 
wonderful New Year. 

                                                                   IN CHRIST`S LOVE       

John D. Perez(johndpg@gmail.com) 
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